TACOMA FEDERATION OF EDUCATION SUPPORT PROFESSIONALS LOCAL 461
MINUTES OF MEETING OF GENERAL MEMBERSHIP
February 8, 2021

Meeting called to order by President Kathy Unruh at 5:30 pm. Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, this was a virtual meeting held via Zoom.  

Reading of the Minutes  The minutes from November 2020 meeting and January 2021 meeting have been available for review on the 461 website.  A motion was made and seconded that November 2020 meeting minutes be approved as presented.  MOTION PASSED.  
A motion was made and seconded that January 2021 meeting minutes be approved as presented.  MOTION PASSED.   

Due to an email received today (2/08/21) from payroll regarding members working hours this week a motion was put forth to amend agenda and discuss concerns at this point in meeting.  MOTION PASSED
Discussion of how members are confused and not understanding what exactly the expectations are for work this week and the holiday week next week.  Concern that we get mixed messages at the last minute.  Decided that at this point, Kathy is contacting district and members are encouraged to email Lisa Nolan, head of HR immediately.  

Finance Report   Treasurer Laura Robyn presented the current state of finances.  Outside audit has been completed and all books are in order.  

Classified Council Report  Kathy Unruh   All below events will be virtual this year
--Lobby Day, Monday February 15, 2021 Registration link will be posted on website Chance to speak directly to legislators especially regarding non funding of para certification program.
--Classified Conference, Saturday, March 13, 2021  Registration link will be posted on website
--AFT Washington Convention May 13-15, 2021  Contact president Kathy Unruh if interested.

COVID Joint Labor Management Committee  
--Leaves are being discussed with district.  If you need ADA accommodations/leave contact your HR partner.  (Tracey Brown reported)
--Live Q&A with district scheduled for 2/18, time TBD
--Vaccines, district working with Kaiser for school district employees no matter what insurance you have.
--Substitutes, shortage, only 36 available 
--Anna Marie from AFT went over new documentation form for COVID concerns/violations at your workplace, need to follow correct protocol before coming to union with issues. This form will be put on 461 website. 

Announcements  
--Kathy announced that union has new lanyards with our new name for all members, still figuring logistics of distribution.
--Worksite reps  Lisa Wolff said we need updated info on who is building rep at each site.  Many have changed sites, so reps have changed too.  Please get information to her on who is rep at your site.
--Union 101 meeting happening on March 2, 2021  5:00 pm  “What can the union do for you?” Registration required, link on website.
--Breakout room with Anna Marie to follow immediately after meeting tonight.
--There is a request to put meeting link on website in visible place.  

Next meeting is March 15th @ 5:30 via Zoom
Meeting adjourned by President Kathy Unruh at 6:20 pm

Respectfully submitted, 

Betty Lewis, filling in for Rhonda Stinson, Secretary
